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TOWN OF CONCORD TOWN BOARD MEETING December 14, 2017
7:00 p.m.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY GARY A. EPPOLITO, SUPERVISOR

PRESENT: GARY A. EPPOLITO, SUPERVISCR
JAMES M. KREZMIEN, COUNCILMAN
CLYDE M. DRAKE, COUNCILMAN
KENNETH D. ZITTEL, COUNCILMAN
WILLIAM F, SNYDER, III, COUNCILMAN

ALSOPRESENT: DARLENE G. SCHWEIKERT, Town Clerk
BRIAN F. ATTEA, Deputy Town Attorney
DENISE CISZAK, Bookkeeper
DAWN M. MARTIN, Assessor
ELEANOR ESCHBORN, Senior Director
CAROLYN ROBINSON, Dog Control Officer

EXCUSED: DENNIS M. DAINS, Hwy Supt.

GEORGE DONHAUSER NORMA LIGHTCAP
MARY JANE MIESS JOHN MIESS

PETER ESCHBORN PHILIP DROZD
DONNA KRZES RICHPLACE
BRENDA O'NEILL SHARON STEWART
COLLEEN MAHONEY

INVOCATION DELIVERED BY TOWN CLERK SCHWEIKERT
PLEDGE TO THE FLAG LED BY SUPERVISOR EPPOLITO

ITEM #1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a) Town Board Meeting — 11/9/17 — Motion by Councilman
Snyder, seconded by Councilman Zittel, to approve the minutes as presented.
Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye.
Carried.

b) Special Town Board Meeting — 11/28/17 — Motion by Councilman
Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Drake, to approve the minutes as presented.
Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye.
Carried.

ITEM #2. PUBLIC COMMENT

Supervisor Eppelito opened the floor for Public Comment. This is a time
for the Board to listen to the Public.

(a) Mary Jane Miess extended congratulations to Supervisor Eppolito
on his retirement as Town Supervisor and looks forward to working with the newly
elected Board to review and explore new ways to improve services to the Seniors in the
area so that they may age in place. Supervisor Eppolito thanked Mrs, Miess.

(b) Norma Lightcap would like to ask for prayers for all the people in
California and Puerte Rico; and all the devastation that has been going on in the United
States, we need more prayers for these people. Supervisor Eppolito will close the
meeting with a prayer.

(c) Brenda O°Neill introduced Sharon Stewart, and they work with
Rural Transit Service. Mrs. O’Neill has known Supervisor Eppolito for many years and
wanted to come tonight to his last Town Board meeting and say thank you. Supervisor
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Eppolito has done so much for their organization from helping her write policies,
budgets; he has been the chair of the Advisory Board which consists of 25 Town
Supervisors and Village Mayors and he lead this group fantastic. When it came to Rural
Transit, he kept everyone on the same page; he answered questions and concerns; he
helped recruit volunteers. Mrs. O'Neill presented Supervisor Eppolito with a Certificate
thanking him. She is looking forward to working with Supervisor Eppolito who has
agreed to moving from the Advisory Board to the Board of Directors. He will still be a
part of helping all the residents in the Town of Concord and all of Erie County.
Supervisor Eppolito thanked Mrs. O"Neill. Mrs. O°Neill noted to those in attendance that
Rural Transit is always looking for volunteers. Mrs. Henderson stated that she has been
here for 12 years and she has been in his office happy, crying; and he has always been
there for her, Mirs. Henderson also thanked Supervisor Eppolito. Supervisor Eppolito
stated that this is one great service and he believes so strongly in what they do; he loves
this program and will do anything he can to help them out.

No one else wished to address the Board. Motion by Councilman
Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Zittel, to close Public Comment. Councilmen
Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried,

ITEM #3. MONTHLY REPORTS

Motion by Councilman Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Ziitel, to
apprave the Monthly Reports, Items a-p. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder;
Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

a) Code Enforcement Officer - November 2017

b) Dog Control Officer — November 2017

¢) Town Clerk Report — November 2017

d) Supervisor Report — August 2017

e) Supervisor Report — September 2017

f) Supervisor Report — October 2017

g) Judge Frank Report — October 2017

) Judge Gibbin Report — October 2017

1) Nutrition Site Report — October 2017

J) Nutrition Site Report — November 2017

k) Van Report — July 2017

) Van Report — August 2017

m} Van Report — September 2017

n) Van Report — October 2017

0) Highway Report - Hwy Supt Dains was excused from tonight’s meeting
because of the weather but had filed his report.

p) Fire Department - none

ITEM 4. NEW BUSINESS

a) Eleanor Eschborn to address the Town Board — Senior Director
Eschborm stated that there has been a lot of controversy so she did a comparison report of
the reports she had from 2016 compared to 2017. She could not find any numbers of the
activities that were done in 2016 but for the first 10 months of 2017 there have been 571
activities at the Center. She also did a comparison of the foot traffic. For 2016 nothing
was under Concord Senior Center; it was under SCENe, Nutrition, the Concord Seniors
Club, the Women’s Club and Home Bureau and that totaled together was 4,795, She put
her activities under the Center and the Nutrition Program and that totaled 10,420 and the
Center lost two SCENe groups. The Nutrition Site was open 1 to 2 days per week until
June 2017 and then it went to 4 days a week. It is now open 4 days a week if we get the
count which is 12-15 people. She thanked the volunteers.

Senior Director Eschborn note:
o The Blood Mobile has been coming to the Senior Center for the last
couple of months and they are happy with their move from the Town Hall.
» SASI has been coming twice a month to clean. She had an appreciation
party for SASI last week.
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+  OnDecember 21% she would like to invite all the Town Board members to
the Center for lunch. We are going to have Erie County’s first Volunteer of the Month
from our Center. County Executive Polancarz; the head of the Nutrition Site Mike
Saccamanno; Timothy Hogues, the Commissioner of Senior Services and the Town’s
Supervisor-elect Clyde Drake will be there. Supervisor Eppolito will be out of town.

» She is working with Community Concerns. HEAP came last week.

+ (Cable TV has been removed from the Center. No one was really watch if.
An antenna was sei up and the Center now has 26 channels.

» The Center now has a paper recycler. Newspapers, books, phone books
will be taken. The Center will be money back on this.

¢ The Center’s weekly schedule is in the Springville Times which is
delivered to each mailbox. She met with the Pennysaver and they are going to charge
$70 to the Town for her ad. She is sorry but she doesn’t see that happening. Colleen at
the Springville Journal puts in what she can.

s The Fire Company is coming to do a tour on Monday night,

» A windbreak is going to be installed on the front of the building by her
husband. It will be removable.

¢ Senior Director Eschborn thanked Supervisor Eppolito for all the help he
has done for her at the Center. Any problems she has had, he has always been there to fix
it. She wanted him to know that he helped make the Center great and she knows that
Supervisor-elect Drake is going to continue to help the Center.

Councilman Krezmien asked what time the luncheon was on December
21*. It’s scheduled for 11:30-12 noon. If anyone wants to attend the lunch, call Nancy to
make a reservation. Councilman Krezmien also asked Senior Director Eschborn who she
had talked to from the Pennysaver (Mr. Kraft). Councilman Krezmien will follow up
with Mr. Kraft,

b) Appropriation Transfer — This appropriation transfer is for the
Craneridge Lighting District. Bookkeeper Ciszak noted that due to the added expenses of
the new lights project at Craneridge Lighting District, their appropriation line SL5182.49
needs to have funds added to it. The funds will come from their Unappropriated Fund
Balance SL599. The entry to be approved by the Town Board is:

SL59% DB 12,000.00
SL5182.49 CR 12,000.00

This expense is for the two lights that have been installed. The cost of this
project will be expensive and will need to be bonded or a ban. Supervisor Eppolito
questioned Councilman Snyder if the Homeowners® Association will vote on this project.
Councilman Snyder stated that he thinks a Public Meeting should be held to present this
project to the residents in Craneridge. Their Craneridge Steering Committee are the ones
making the decision; not the Town Board.

Motion by Councilman Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Drake,
to approve the appropriation transfer as above detailed. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake,
Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

¢) Audit of the Bills — Supervisor Eppolito stated that these bills were
audited by Councilman Zittel, and reviewed by the Board.

General Fund A, abstract 12, bills 1324-1423 & 1481; $130,710.89
General Fund B, abstract 12, bills 1424-30; $167,055.13
Library Fund, abstract 12, bifls 1431-1432; $381.48

Fire Protection, abstract 12, NONE

Joint Van, abstract 12, bills 1433-1437; $4,834.74

Joint Youth, abstract 12, bills 1438-1439; $2,201.21
Craneridge Lighting, abstract 12, bills 1440-1443; $12,730.10
Craneridge Sewer, abstract 12, bills 1444-1452; $6,340.96
Highway DA, abstract 12, NONE

Highway DB, abstract 12, bills 1453-1476; $59,481.41
Kissing Bridge Water, abstract 12, bills 1477-1479; $269.37
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Kissing Bridge Sewer, abstract 12, bill 1480; $1,300.00
Trevett Rd. Water, abstract 12, NONE

Cattaraugus Street Water, abstract 12, NONE

Trust & Agency, abstract 12, bills 1482-1483; $200.00
Capital (HA) C. Sewer, abstract 12, NONE

Capital (HB) Land, abstract 12, NONE

Capital (HD} Catt. St, abstract 12, NONE

Capital (HE) Sr. Ctr, abstract 12, NONE

Capital (HF) Hwy Equip, abstract 12, NONE

Capital (HG) Waste Study, abstract 12, NONE

Motion by Councilman Zittel, seconded by Councilman Krezmien,
to approve the bills as presented. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder;
Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

d) 2018 Budget Modifications — The Public Hearing on these budget
modifications was held earlier this evening.

Councilman Snyder moved the adoption of Resolution 17, seconded by
Councilman Zittel:

WHEREAS, Town Clerk Schweikert had published the Notice of Public Hearing
in the Springville Journal on September 28", 2017. Said Notice of Public Hearing was
also posted on the Town of Concord Website and on the signboard at the Town Hall on
September 19%; 2017,

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Concord held a Public Hearing on
Thursday, October ]2‘]’, 2017;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Concord adopted the 2018 Budget at
their Town Board Meeting held on Thursday, October 12, 2017;

AND, WHEREAS, modifications to the 2018 Budget as adopted are necessary.
Town Clerk Schweikert published a Notice of Public Hearing on the 2018 Tax Rates in
the Springville Journal on November 30", 2017. Said Notice of Public Hearing was also
posted on the Town of Concord Website and on the signboard at the Town Hall on
November27%, 2017;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Concord does hereby adopt the
2018 Budget as modified as follows:

General Fund A

2.999565 3.000544 Difference of .000979
Highway DA

038357 0383697 Difference of .000127
Highway DB

1.515744 1.530103 Difference of .014359
Library

.035680 0356918 Difference of .0000118

Fire Protection
3.648299 3.671078 Difference of .022779



Page 119 December 14, 2017

Voting as follows:

Councilman Drake Aye
Councilman Krezmien Aye
Councilman Snyder Aye
Councilman Zittel Aye
Supervisor Eppolito Aye
The foregoing Resolution was thereupon declared duly upon.
€) Resignation of Deberah M. Barone, Esq. — Deborah M. Barone, Esq., :]

submitted her retirement letter dated November 21, 2017, to the Town Board for the
positions of Town Attorney and Town Prosecutor, effective January 1, 2018. Motion by
Councilman Drake, seconded by Councilman Krezmien, to accept the retirement letter of
Deborah M. Barone, Esq., with regrets. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder;
Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

f) SPCA Agreement — The Town received an updated Agreement from the
SPCA and the Agreement has been reviewed by the Board Members and Deputy Town
Attorney Attea. Dog Control Officer is satisfied with the Agreement as presented
because it is essentially the same Agreement that the Town has always had with the
SPCA. SPCA simpiy increased their fees. Dog Control Officer has no objection to the
Agreement since she has worked with this contract for 15 years. Motion by Councilman
Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Snyder, to authorize Supervisor Eppolito to sign the
SPCA Agreement. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito,
voting aye. Carried.

g) Cold War Vets Exemption — The Town of Concord approved the Cold
War Exemption in August 2008 by Local Law. Assessor Martin stated that when this
Exemption was written, it was to expire in 10 years and the 10 year period is up. The
language has been rewritten so that all the taxing jurisdictions could opt in to extending -
the terrn forever. For the Town to extend the Exemption, a local law would be required. J
Councilman Drake stated that the Cold War is considered the Korean War to Iraq.
Currently there are 51 Cold War Veterans in the Town of Concord. Assessor Martin
clarified that Cold War is basically all the Veterans that fell through the cracks of the first
Veteran’s Exemption. None of them saw combat so they are not eligible for combat; they
just get the war time exemption, Some of them are Vietnam, Councilman Drake had
Town Clerk Schweikert get the information from when the Town did the Local Law in
2008. Copies of that information have been given to Deputy Town Attea and they will
work on forming a new Law so that the Town Board can adopt a law by March 1%, 2018.
A Public Hearing will be necessary and will be scheduled in 2018.

h) Authorize Town Supervisor to Transfer Funds — Due to the repair at the
Town Highway Garage Roof, a transfer of $10,400.00 from the Building Reserve Fund to
the M&T Checking Account is needed. This will be to fund an increase in account
A1620.42 Buildings Maintenance.

The accounting entry will be:

General Journal Entry of:

DB200 DB 10,400

DB231 CR 10,400
Budget Journal Entry of: _J

DB599 DB 10,400

DB1620.42 CR 10,400

Bookkeeper Ciszak noted that this transfer was the capital project
repairing the highway barn roof and that was not in the 2017 budget. Funds were in the
reserve account and Bookkeeper Ciszak needs the motion to allow her to make the entry
and authorize Supervisor Eppolito to use the funds for that. George Donhauser asked if
the 510,400 figure was the bid. Supervisor Eppolito noted that there were three bids.
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There was one cheaper bid but the bid selected outlined everything that was going to be
done. The cheaper bid did not state all the specifications.

Motion by Councilman Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Zittel, to
authorize the transfer of funds as above detailed. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel &
Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

i) Set Organizational Meeting Date — Councilman Drake, Supervisor-Elect,
would like to schedule the Organizational Meeting for Thursday, January 4%, 2018 at
6:30 p.m, and the regular Town Board Meeting to follow at 7:00 p.m. The reason this
meeting has to be done a week earlier is to get peaple in place so that Court can be held
the following Monday. Councilman Drake advised the Board that a meeting will be
necessary later in the month to pay the bills. There will be no January meeting on
January 11%, 2018. Motion by Councilman Drake, seconded by Councilman Zittel, to
schedule the Organizational Meeting for Thursday, January 4™, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. with
the regular Town Beard Meeting to follow at 7 p.m. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zitte!
& Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

J) Appoint Pam Bartkowski to the Library Board — Motion by
Councilman Krezmien, seconded by Councilman Drake, to approve the re-appointment
of Pam Bartkowski to the Library Board of Trustees. Her term is January 2018 to
December 2022. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito,
voting aye. Carried. '

k) Appoint Karl Lux to the Planning Board — Councilman Drake stated that
Planning Board Member Lux has been conscientious in coming to the meetings and with
his history working with the Viilage of Springville, he has been quite an asset to the
Planning Board. Motion by Councilman Drake, seconded by Councilman Zittel, to
approve the re-appointment of Karl R. Lux to the Planning Board. His term is January
2018 to December 2024. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor
Eppolito, voting aye. Cartied.

D) Appoint Ray Habert to the CIDA - Motion by Councilman Krezmien,
seconded by Councilman Drake, to approve the re-appointment of Raymond R. Hubert to
the Concord IDA. His term is January 2018 to December 2022. Councilmen Krezmien,
Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolite, voting aye. Carried.

m) Mobile Home Court Renewal Permits — Town Clerk Schweikert asked
the Board to approve the renewals of the Mobile Home Court Permit for Springville
Mobile Home Park and Perking Trailer Court. Every year a renewal of their Permit is
required. A fee is paid and the Code Enforcement Officer does an inspection of the
property. It is difficult for the inspection to take place with the Winter weather. CEO
Pirro and the Planning Board have agreed that the renewal could be approved now and
the inspection will be done by CEOQ Pirro in the Spring. This will also allow the residents
at these mobile home courts to take advantage of the Town-wide Trash pickup. Town
Clerk Schweikert will send the approval letter to the owners of the Mobile Home Courts
will note the inspection will be delayed until April. Councilman Krezmien asked
Planning Board Member Donhauser if the Planning Board agreed. Planning Board
Member Donhauser noted that the Planning Board wants on-going inspections to
continue. Town Clerk Schweikert noted that CEO Pirro did a good job working with the
owners/residents last year. CEO Pirro put up notices letting the residents know when he
would be coming back so they had time to correct the violations; he spoke to the residents
personally. The permit is annual calendar year but the inspection can take place at any
time which is what Planning Board agreed to. Motion by Councilman Drake,
seconded by Councilman Zittel, to approve the renewals of the Springville Mobile Home
Park and Perkins Trailer Court with the condition that the inspection will take place in
April 2018. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor Eppolito, voting
aye. Carried.

ITEM #5: OLD BUSINESS

There was nothing for Old Business.
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ITEM #6. CONSENT AGENDA

a) Erie Co. Environment Management Council 10/17/17
b) Dairy Fest 11/14/17
c¢) Springville Control Center 11/16/17

Motion by Councilman Zittel, seconded by Councilman Snyder, to approve
the Consent Agenda, a-c. Councilmen Krezmien, Drake, Zittel & Snyder; Supervisor
Eppolito, voting aye. Carried.

ITEM #7. COUNCILMAN NOTES

a) Councilman Zitte] attended a meeting at the East Concord Fire Hall on
December 9% regarding the intersection of Route 240 and Genesee Road. It was a very
interesting meeting. The County listened to everyone and they are taking their comments
into account.

b) Councilman Drake noted that the Comprehensive Plan Meeting was cancelled
due to the weather. He will work with Mark Alianello, Town Engineer, to get another
meeting scheduled so that we can keep that moving to meet that deadline at the end of
March 2018.

c) Councilman Drake thanked Supervisor Eppolito. Since Election Day, he has
been spending half days in the Supervisor’s Office. He appreciates all Supervisor
Eppolito’s help who promised that he will only be a phone call away.

d) Councilman Krezimien congratulated Supervisor Eppolito on being named
Citizen of the Month and also thank him for everything Supervisor Eppolito has done. A
lot has been leamed from Supervisor Eppolito and he will be missed. Councilman
Krezmien noted that Supervisor Eppolito left the Board in good hands with Councilman
Drake.

e) Since this is his last meeting as Concord Supervisor, Supervisor Eppolito
wanted to say that it has been a privilege to serve the residents of the Town of Concord
for the past 12 years. Looking back, he must say that he has been truly blessed with a
group of Councilmen who worked with him often taking responsibility over what he
would consider the call of duty.

Supervisor Eppolito thanked:

o Fommer Councilman Paul Salzler & Councilwoman Deborah King and
Councilman Zittel for all their help with the Senior Center.

e Deputy Supervisor Krezmien who has been his go-to guy for all these
years. :

¢ Councilman Zittel who had been Planning Board Chairman for many
years and with the help of Planning Board Member Donhauser has kept that Board going.
He appreciates their hard work overseeing the duties of that Board and also provided him
with important input for him to do his job as Supervisor.

* Councilmen Drake and Snyder for overseeing the Library and the work
taking place at the Nuclear Plant,

» Highway Superintendent Dains; Supervisor Eppolito will miss their daily
conferences; keeping him well informed of what is going on.

+ Town Clerk Schweikert and Deputy Town Clerk Bacon; who made sure
that he stayed on track and that our meetings went smoothly; he really appreciates all
their hard work and the great job they have done; they will be missed.

» Assessor Martin and Assessment Clerk Ondesko. The Assessor’s Office
many times bare the bad news; people don’t like to pay taxes. They do a tough job and
treat the public so well. It is a difficult job and they do a great job at it. They help the
Senior Citizens with the STAR program, He thanked them for all their help; he has loved
working with them. They have educated him and he appreciates that.

» Concord is truly blessed with employees whose dedication to their jobs are
truly amazing. Among them, Dog Control Officer Robinson and Alternate Dog Control
Officer, who work 24/7; spending incredible amounts of time ensuring that animals are
properly licensed, not running loose and are properly cared for. She puts her heart and
soul into her job. He thanked her for her job.
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+ Parks Superintendent Krzemien, who is also referred to as the
“Commissioner” and treats Community Park as his own backyard. The Town receives
constant compliments from the many users. He is a great man and Superviser Eppolito
will miss their conversations.

s Supervisor Eppolito doesn’t want to forget our Highway Crew. It is not an
easy task maneuvering the Town roads with those 10-wheelers, sometimes around the
clock. They are always there when we need them. He wants fo thank the guys for their
work.

+ Our Senior Van Drivers; Bill Eckert and Jim Bialasik. They are out in all
kinds of weather getting our citizens to their appointments.

¢ Jim Thoman and Butch Wittmeyer whose knowledge and skills have kept
the Craneridge Water Treatment Plant operating efficiently for many years. These man
do things above and beyond the call of duty up there and save the Craneridge residents a
lot of money.

¢ Our Librarian Bridgette Heintz and the ladies in the Congregate Dining
Site; our Senior Director Eschborn; our Custedians, Terry and Larry, who keep our
facilities up and running.

* MDA Consulting Engineers who have been lifesavers for us.

s Aitorneys Mike and Deb Barone and the firm of Attea & Attea.

All these folks have made the job of running Concord easy. He is sure that he has
forgotten a few but one he will not forget. The individual he needs to thank and will
miss the most is his secretary, the Town’s Bookkeeper, Denise Ciszak. Without a doubt,
Denise has been the best multi-tasker. Scheduling rides for Senior transportation is a job
in itself, add to that Secretary to the IDA, payroll clerk for Town employees as well as
SYI, Director to Cemeteries, Christmas Party Chairman, Assistant Treasurer for NEST,
Coordinator for the AARP Driving Classes, and then combining all of this with her
knowledge of town finances. A couple of years ago he could’ve added Meals on Wheels
Coordinator to the list of duties. Supervisor Eppolito doesn’t know how Denise does it.
He doesn’t recall Denise ever having a bad day; it is truly a blessing to work with her;
with someone who truly loves her job. He has thoroughly enjoyed working with Denise
over the years.

Supervisor Eppolito noted that he was asked the other day by a member of the
press what accomplishments he was most proud of. It caught him off-guard but the ones
that came quickest to mind were the construction of the Senior Center; the arrival of
Mercy EMS to our community; the work that is going on with the Town’s Master Plan;
remodeling of the Bensley building; the updating of the Town’s Highway Department
equipment and many more. But the thing that came to his mind was not one of those
things could have been accomplished without the Board. Everyone was accomplished by
a Board that works together. God Bless You and thank you for all your help.

Supervisor Eppolito must admit that his retirement s bittersweet because he will
miss all of us. He knows in his heart it is the right thing for his health, for his family; and
for the Town as infusion of new blood often bring new ideas and new enthusiasm. He
and his wife are not going anywhere. While his wife is from Western Pennsylvania, and
he grew up a farm kid in the Brant/North Collins area, the Village of Springvilie and
Town of Concord have always been and will always be our home like it has been for
almost 50 years; however, they hope to see more of their children whose careers have
taken them to other states and their 4 grandchildren who are growing up much too
quickly.

Supervisor Eppolito wished all of us a happy and healthy holiday season, take
care and God Bless.

Those in attendance thanked Supervisor Eppolito for service and wished him the
best in his retirement.



Page 123 December 14, 2017

ITEM #8. MOTION TO ADIOURN

Supervisor Eppotlito asked for a silent prayer for all the people in
California and Puerto Rico; and all the devastation that has been going on in the United
States.

Motion by Councilman Snyder, seconded by Councilman Drake, and
passed unanimously, to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. in memory of:

Colleen P. Woodring
Mark L. Latak
Victor G. Bly

Gloria A. Hewson

D Mﬁd@h wbnt

Darlene G. Sc mkert
Town Clerk



